November 10, 2020

Dear Parents, Students and Staff:

We have been notified of two lab confirmed cases of COVID-19 that impacts one of our kindergarten classes and also our middle school volleyball team. Due to this information, those affected students have started remote learning this week and will not be able to resume in-person learning until the week of November 16, 2020. You will be notified if this learning change impacts you and your family.

This decision was made in collaboration with MN Department of Health and our RTR District COVID-19 team. Students in Kindergarten - 5th grade will continue to do in-person learning under our current hybrid guidelines. Students in MS/HS will continue to do our current 67%/33% hybrid learning plan. If you or your child is considered a close contact, you will be contacted directly by the school and/or MDH.

During this time of remote learning, lunches will still be available for remote learning students. Please call the elementary school or middle school by 8:30 a.m. to request a lunch. Parents must notify the elementary school or the middle school in advance and pick up these lunches by 11:00 a.m.

Please contact RTR Elementary School at 507-658-3301 or RTR Middle School at 507-823-4371 if you have any further questions.

Superintendent David A. Marlette